Welcome Address for the


Holy Father, Pope John Paul II. by Frances Ruppert OMCC Coordinator





Holy Father!





With great joy I welcome you in the name of the many Cursillistas present here from all over the world. We are gathered here in St. Peter's Square from Latinamerica, from Northamerica and the Caribbic, from the Asia /Pacific Region and of course from Europe to celebrate with you the great Jubilee.





Your predecessor Pope Paul VI. already called the Cursillo Movement an excellent instrument for the new-evangelization and on a number of occasions you yourself have acknowledged the contributions of the Cursillo Movement. We are very grateful and thank you for this recognition.





At the World Congress of Spiritual Movements at Pentecost in 1998 you called the newer movements the most beautiful fruits of the II Vatican Council and you encouraged the movements to join forces for the new-evangelization of the Third Millenium.





The founders of the Cursillo Movement had this very challenge in mind over 50 years ago. We have remained faithful to this charisma.





The Cursillo Movement has given the Church many vocations to the priesthood, the diaconate and to religious life. However, far more personalities who are at the forefront of public life around the world today recognized their responsibility to spread the gospel through the Cursillo Movement. They help bring the message of the gospel into the area of work and business, into schools and universities, into hospitals, into politics and the world of media and in many other areas of public life.





And so. Holy Father, we can promise you that the Cursillistas in over 60 countries of the world will help accomplish your high and solemn ideals, to win the environments of the world for Christ.





Our roots go back more than 50 years. The first official Cursillo was held in January of 1949 in the monastery of San Honrato on the Island of Mallorca. We are very pleased to have with us our very revered Eduardo Bonnin.





Since that time this fundamental message goes forth from the Cursillo: "We are Church and therefore we have a missionary responsibility for our world. "





We purposely decided to celebrate our Jubilee in the Holy Year 2000 and here in St. Peter's Square, the center of Christianity, in order to identify ourselves with your goals for the Third Millenium and to celebrate this Jubilee with you, Holy Father.





With our pilgrimage to Rome we desire to express that we are totally at your service. At home in our dioceses we work in accordance with our local bishops and within the structures of the pastoral plan in our dioceses. At the same time as Cursillistas we are always aware of our specific, missionary role in the Church, to permeate the environments of the world with the gospel.





In your document on the Holy Year 2000 "Incarnationis Mysterium" you ask for "renewed commitment to Christian witness in the world". The Charisma of the Cursillo Movement is aligned perfectly with this form of new evangelization.





With the power of the Holy Spirit, by the intercession of our heavenly mother and our patron St. Paul and with your benediction, Holy Father, we want to grow, not only in numbers, but also through continual conversion, renewed faith, and active love, so that we meet the challenge of the gospel to be "leaven and light and salt of the earth".
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